Modesto Junior College

Planning & Budget 
Meeting Minutes
October 2, 2009
Present:  

Rich Rose, Co-Chair, College President (non voting)

Mike Adams, Co-Chair, Academic Senate President (non-voting)

Gary Whitfield, Vice President of College Administrative Services

Kevin Alavezos, Academic Senate appointee

Iris Carroll, Learning Resources Liaison, Academic Senate appointee

Paul Cripe, Academic Senate appointee

Kenneth Hart, Director of Research and Planning (ex-officio)

Martha Robles, Student Services Administrator
Bob Nadell, Vice President of Student Services

David Ward, YFA appointee
Sean Fornelli, CSEA appointee

Ken White, Instructional Dean

Jim Clarke, Technology/Distance Education Liaison (Academic Senate appointee)

Karen Walters Dunlap, Vice President of Instruction

Rose LaMont, YFA Budget Analyst

Absent:
Jane Chawinga, YCCD Internal Auditor and Budget Analyst (ex-officio)

Rosanne Faughn, CSEA appointee

Dale Pollard, Faculty Career Technical Education Liaison (Academic Senate appointee)

	Business


1. Review of Minutes

The minutes of September 18, 2009 were approved by thumbs up consensus.
2. Review of Agenda
Rich Rose reviewed the agenda with members.  Budget Update was moved to after 2009/10 Budget Reduction Plan.
3.  AIE Report
Karen Walters Dunlap indicated that there is nothing new to report as the last AIE meeting was cancelled so some members could attend the YFA retreat.  AIE will meet later today, however.  The assessment committee and accreditation steering committees are moving forward and taking a look at the Program Review documents.  Each area has done an analysis of resource allocation and each program will be identifying areas of reduction.
4.  2009/10 Budget Reduction Plan
MJC is charged with coming up with a $6.8 - $7 million reduction plan.  Columbia College is working on a $1.8 million reduction.  The chancellor is asking the college to work quickly to show what $6.8 million would look like.  It was emphasized that the reduction is going to affect all areas.  Rich Rose sent the chancellor a memo indicating that the college will have a draft by the 16th of October for this body’s preliminary plans for reduction.  The first step in the process is reviewing the budget reduction suggestions.  IAC is meeting Monday for an all day workshop for a shift in focus from allocation to reduction.  The deans are being asked to come up with their best thinking regarding reducing the budget.  Student Services is meeting Tuesday with the same charge.  The hope is by October 9 to receive the groups’ proposals.  The college will have another week after that to refine an action plan.
5.  District Budget Reduction Suggestions
Gary Whitfield reminded members that at the budget forum everyone had the opportunity to turn in 3 x 5 cards with suggestions for budget reductions.  He distributed a matrix of suggestions including responsibility of each.  Gary sorted the suggestions gathered by the chancellor, plugging into the following categories for the college, district or negotiations.

MJC.

Energy Costs

General

Operational Changes

Program Changes or Reductions

The following categories are tied to the district or negotiations.

Benefits

Energy Costs

Fee Increases

General

Hour & Pay Reduction

Operational Changes

Pay Reductions

Program Changes or Reductions

Retirement

Gary Whitfield added that this matrix should help the groups convening next week to discuss budget reduction.  A general cost estimate for each suggestion should be available by the October 16th meeting.  The members conducted a first blush look at the suggestions for MJC.  Gary lead members through suggestion by suggestion giving explanatory clarification and possibility/feasibility of each suggestion.  In some instances, efforts have already been made and are addressing these suggestions (i.e. the paperless schedule) or are in place.
Gary requested that members review the district or negotiated item suggestions and send input to him.

6.  Estimated Apportionment Based on Allocations 2008/09 – 2009/10

Gary Whitfield distributed a handout of apportionment comparisons for Fund 11, adding that departments have been asked to cut 12.5%.  The college is trying to be very conservative and that is why the groups are being asked to meet next week to identify reductions.  Gary gave the following as an example of reductions from the document for EOPS:

EOPS  $1,544,837 (08-09)  $923,701 (09/10)  <621,136> (reduction for 09/10)

Gary pointed out that the only area not reduced is BFAP which has actually gone up as it was fully funded.

Gary informed members that he has penciled out preliminary figures to help with the deficit and preliminary numbers costed out should be available next week by the groups.

7.  Review of Planning & Budget Committee Charge & Membership
Mike Adams informed members that PBC was developed in 2008 when the college was in accreditation woes.  The Academic Senate has not talked about PBC since then but has discussed membership of AIE.  The Academic Senate will be looking at the Planning & Budget Committee.  This agenda item will return after the Senate has a chance for review.
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FUTURE AGENDA

1. Budget Reduction Plan
2. Goal Work Groups

3. Budget Training
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